
Instructions for following the webcast during the Annual General Meeting of Nokian 

Tyres plc  

Shareholders must register for the Annual General Meeting of Nokian Tyres plc between 

12:00 p.m. on March 18, 2025 (EET) and 4:00 p.m. on April 29, 2025 (EEST).     

Shareholders registered for the General Meeting may also follow the meeting via a webcast. 

Following the webcast is not considered as official participation in the General Meeting and it 

is not possible for shareholders to ask questions, make counterproposals, address the 

meeting otherwise, or vote via the webcast, and following the webcast is not considered as 

participation in the General Meeting or exercise of shareholders’ rights. Shareholders who 

intend to follow the meeting via webcast and wish to exercise their voting rights are referred 

to vote in advance or by way of proxy representation. A link to the webcast will be sent by 

Innovatics Oy no later than the evening before the meeting on May 6, 2025, either by e-mail 

or SMS, depending on the contact details provided by the shareholder when registering for 

the Annual General Meeting. 

The webcast of the AGM will be carried out by the Inderes Plc’s virtual AGM Service via 

videosync-platform, which enables following of the General Meeting through live webcast. In 

addition to a stable internet connection, following the webcast requires a computer, 

smartphone or tablet with speakers or, alternatively, a headphone jack for audio playback. It 

is recommended to use one of the following browsers for monitoring: Chrome, Firefox, Edge, 

Safari or Opera. Following the webcast on the Videosync-platform does not require the use 

or download of any specific software.     

For more information on the AGM service, additional instructions for proxies representing 

more than one shareholder, contact details of the service provider and instructions in case of 

possible disruptions can be found here https://b2b.inderes.com/knowledge-base/inderes-

agm-solutions.  

A link to test the compatibility of your computer, smartphone or tablet with the network 

connection can be found here: https://b2b.inderes.com/knowledge-base/compatibility-testing. 

It is recommended that you read the detailed instructions before the meeting. It is also 

advisable to log in to the webcasting platform well in advance of the General Meeting.  

Before the meeting, assistance with registration and advance voting is available from 

Innovatics Oy by phone during the registration period of the General Meeting at the number 

+358 10 2818 909 on weekdays from 9:00 a.m. to 12:00 p.m. and from 1:00 p.m. to 4:00 

p.m. 

In the event of problems with the follow-up to the meeting during the meeting, assistance 

can be obtained by phone at the number +358 20 729 1449 or via email 

at support@videosync.fi. 

In the event of any problems with logging in to the webcast just before or during the General 

Meeting, assistance can be obtained by phone at the number +358 10 2818 909 or via email 

at agm@innovatics.fi. 
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